EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 8/14/07 at Ron Keeley’s Shop
Attending:



Also Attending:
Byron Davis, Sr.


Robert Wood
Ron Keeley



Beverly Wood

Joe Jeter

Brad Roberts

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth
1. OPENING…Byron called the meeting to order with a prayer at 7:05.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 7/10/07 Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Hank, these minutes were approved as presented.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May through July 2007, noting an ending balance of $15,721.86 as of July 31, 2007.  Ron reviewed the report and answered any questions.  Ron also reported that there were still 7 property owners that were past due for 2 years or more.  Of these, two are “lost”, one has worked out a payment plan, and we will be filing for payment on the remaining four.  Upon a motion by Joe and a second by Brad, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that no construction applications have been received.  
· Letter About Unit 13…Brad sent the letter out on this issue as agreed at last month’s meeting, but we have not received a reply.  After some discussion, it was agreed Brad would send out a second follow-up letter and that it should be sent by certified mail this time.     
5. WEBSITE:
· Update…There are no significant problems to report…seems to be going well.  Hank requested that a local phone number be posted on the site for people to call relative to the Verizon DSL issue.
6. ROAD COMMITTEE:

· General Update…Ron reported that Bill McGinnis seems to be in agreement with our suggestion to improve the shoulders and add guard rails when the final repair work is done to the culverts on our entry road.  Due to amount of repair work that is currently underway, it hard to determine when our repairs will be started or completed. 
· Paving the Entrance to the Emergency Exit…Ken had previously sent out an email with information on the two bids that he has received so far.  One was from Lindale Sand and Gravel, would use kiliche or ground rock, and would cost some $1,000.  The second bid was from B and T Dirt Work, the surfacing would be Road Mix (asphalt, ground concrete, and dirt), with a cost of some $900.  Ken anticipates getting at least one more bid.  Robert Wood mentioned a contractor that had done some excellent work for him…he will provide the name and contact information.  Upon motion by Ron, seconded by Byron, Ken was authorized to engage a contractor of his choice for this work with a total cost of no more than $1,000.  
7. OLD BUSINESS:

· Incorporating ESEPOA…This issue has been tabled until further notice.
· Dockmasters/Paul Priestner…Byron reported that Lee Fisher’s attorney had been told by Lee that the matter had been resolved.  After some discussion, Hank agreed to contact Lee Fisher to confirm the settlement and obtain this information in writing.  
· Beach Area…Ken reported that he had gotten enough information to determine that the cost of the sand for the beach would be approximately $700-$800.  The real issue with this project would be on-going maintenance and limiting the usage to ESEPOA authorized individuals.  After some discussion, and upon motion of Ken, seconded by Ron it was agreed that this project was deemed impractical and will not be pursued.  
· Mowing at the Pavilion…still expect to get the area around the edge of the lake mowed, but are still trying to get it scheduled.  
·  Response to Mow Yard Letter…the yard in question has been mowed.  After some discussion, it was decided that no further action was necessary.
· Setting Up a Committee for Garage Sales…Ron reported that he had spoken with Becky Ellis and Beverly Dillon and there are considering a neighborhood garage sale in the spring.  The planning should start in January with a March or April sale.
· Grass Carp Update…Hank asked if we had heard back from Greg Morgan after Ron emailed him the information on several situations where the placement of grass carp had moved much quicker than our project.  Ron said that Greg Morgan had confirmed receiving the information, but that he had not heard anything else.
· New Bylaws…Byron distributed copies of our new, updated bylaws to all in attendance.  
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Byron’s Resignation…Byron and his family have moved into Tyler and he has his house in the neighborhood up for sale.  Because of this, he is resigning from the board at this time and this is his last meeting.  

· Yard that Needs to be Mowed…there was some discussion of a yard that needs some mowing on Sunshine.  It was agreed that it would be appropriate to send a letter to this property owner.
· Report about Meeting with Ben Jarvis…Byron, Ron, and Hank met with Ben Jarvis on August 6, 2007.  Three topics were discussed…the Lakeview Drive “Dump” area and its cleanup, the standing water in the dredged area on Sunshine, and the broken dam in the cove area off of Fisherman’s Drive.  During the meeting Ben committed to “take care of it…” and actually called his “dirt man”, Thurman Murray, while our group was in his office and discussed the issues.  After some discussion, Ron agreed to give Ben a call on August 20, 2007, for an update.
· Dam Breakage…Ron has placed calls to Mitch M. in Greg Morgan’s office to discuss this issue, but has been unable to connect with him…he will continue to pursue.

· New President…upon motion by Ron, seconded by Byron, Ken was elected as our new President.

· Potential New Board Member…Byron reported that Jim Heath may be a potential new board member for us.  He was invited to this meeting, but was not in attendance.

         8.  ADJORNMENT…We agreed to adjourn at 8:15.

         9.  NEXT MEETING…September 11, 2007, 7:00 pm.
